CP 592

Anne Finlay

9964 5978

Dear 

Re: Application to Clear Native Vegetation under the Environmental Protection Act 1986
Thank you for your application to clear native vegetation. 

I have recently been advised by the Commissioner of Soil and Land Conservation that the area you have applied to clear is protected by a Conservation Covenant under Section 30B of the Soil and Land Conservation Act 1945.  The Covenant was executed on 27 November 1997 and is currently registered by Memorial on the property’s Certificate of Title (Volume 2089 Folio 511).   The purpose of this Covenant is to protect native vegetation.

In view of the Conservation Covenant, the Chief Executive Officer has declined to deal with your application as any Clearing Permit issued would have no effect and clearing would not be able to be legally carried out.  

I have therefore arranged for your application fee of $50 to be refunded to you in due course.

If you have any queries regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the Department’s  FORMDROPDOWN 
.  For further information on your Conservation Covenant, please contact the Office of the Commissioner on 9368 3282.

Yours sincerely,

Kelly Holyoake

A/Section Manager, Regulatory Support

3 June 2005

